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Official newsletter of the Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 

‘The Perfect Club for the Car Enthusiast’
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Hello All, well it finally looks like some light at the end of the 
tunnel.  The authorities are slowly easing restrictions and ap-
pear to be getting on top of the challenge to control the 
spread of the Corona Virus. 

It is important now to practice and follow the guidelines and rules in 
our day-to-day activities as we slowly get back to the new normal. 

The Easter break has come and gone, ANZAC Day was different, the 
pandemic put a stop to marches and gatherings. 

The ANZAC spirit did not stop, at 6:00am, Saturday 25th April 2020, our 
diggers were remembered for their sacrifice and courage.  The predawn 
services were still held and the men and women servicemen were paid 
respect once again by many in a private way. 

Over the past month, I have watched the news daily, the health work-
ers, doctor’s nurses have all been courageous in the fight to stop the 
Corona Virus.  The police given the task to control and enforce the rules and regulations have worked 
tirelessly. 

Sadly some have not followed the path asked some have been caught-out and believed they did not 
need to be included to stop the spread. “THAT’S A SHAME”.  Some were just stupid and used social 
media to show-off their selfish poor lack of respect. 

For those that did the right thing you can hold your head high, like I said, there appears to be some 
light at the end of the tunnel now! 

The new government restrictions mean the impromptu runs can now recommence.  As of the Friday 
2nd May at 12:01am, we will be allowed to travel 50km from our homes.  Please be complaint to the 
club rules and follow government social distancing. 

Hopefully before long club activities and meetings will soon be back up-and-running. 

Stay safe, take care and enjoy some quality time out and about. 

Cheers, Lance Suthers. 
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W 
ith the relaxation by the Queensland 
Government at  midnight, 1st May 
2020, of some of the restrictions 

which had been put in place to help prevent the 
spread of COVID-19, CRCC members are once again able to post impromptu runs to the Club’s Im-
promptu Run Facebook Page.  However, posts will still be required to be approved by the pages’ admin. 

Before posting to the Impromptu Run Page, please refer to the ‘Conditions of Use and Restrictions for 
SIV-registered Vehicles’ as set-down by the Department of Transport and Main Roads, and also take into 
account the 2nd May State Government restrictions which include: 

• Staying within a 50km radius of your principal place of residence. 

• Practising social distancing and maintain a 1.5m spacing, and 

• Only to be joined by those from your household or one other person who doesn’t live with you. 

The Club appreciates that we are all adults and therefore responsible for our own actions but asks that 
you do not request impromptu runs which breech these restrictions that may ultimately lead to expen-
sive fines to the individual and also reflect adversely on the Club. 

Please take advantage of these new conditions and take a run in your SIV-registered vehicle and maybe 
have that picnic in the park with your family, and maybe one other. 

CRCC welcomes the following new 
members to the club: 
 

 #489, David Munro, Caboolture, 1972 Green LJ Torana. 

 #490,  Ken Chandler, Morayfield, 1946 Grey/White Morris 8 Series E. 

 #491, Nick Ferguson, 1988 White/Beige Holden VC Commodore.  

It is getting close to member-

ship renewal time once 

again.   These are due on 

30th June at $30.00 for Ordinary Membership and $10.00 for 

Associate Membership.  Members are required to complete a 

membership renewal form to accompany payment.  Life Mem-

bers are also required to complete a membership renewal form 

in order to remain on the active list. 

Renewals may be made via electronic funds transfer, however, if 

doing so, the completed renewal form must be forwarded to the membership officer.  

There are a number of ways this may be done; either by Facebook, email or postage.  Un-

fortunately, memberships cannot be processed without receipt of the completed form.   

With possibly no general meetings held in June of July at which memberships may be paid, 

please consider paying it now by either EFT or by cheque or money order and post. 

EFT details:  BSB: 014305, ACCT No: 474279234.   

Mailing address:  CRCC Membership, PO Box 1668, CABOOLTURE. QLD. 4510. 

Email:  membership@crcc.com.au 

Those who are not members of the CRCC FB Groups are en-
couraged to join so as to keep abreast of Club happenings and 
topics of interest.  CRCC Facebook Groups are for financial 
members only.  Remember, if not paid, financial membership 

ceases on 30th June. 

• CRCC Members:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/349266862672102/ 

• CRCC Impromptu Runs:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/755334021553461/ 

• CRCC Buy, Sell and Swap:   https://www.facebook.com/groups/786527215112939/ 

• CRCC Show, Shine and Swap:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/2381083058881072/ 
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Did You Know …. Swedish maker Volvo invented the seatbelt over 50 years ago, but haven’t charged a 
single car maker for the use of its patent?  Sweden changed from right-hand drive to left-hand in 1967.  
The switch occurred at 5:00am on Sunday 03 September. “A brief but monumental traffic jam”. 

Anti-lock braking systems (ABS) first appeared on volume-selling cars when Mercedes Benz introduced 
the technology on a flagship model in 1979.  Today ABS is standard, because since late 2011, stability 
control is legally required on all new passenger cars sold in Australia. 
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Photographs of members may appear in Tappet Chatter, the CRCC website or on  
Facebook.  Should a member not wish for this to occur, then the member should 
inform, in writing, the Secretary and the photographer.  Whilst all care will be 
taken to comply with a member’s request, no guarantee may be given that his/her 
photograph will not appear.  Any such appearance will be totally unintentional. 
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President Lance Suthers 0407 067 702 president@crcc.com.au 

Vice President Vacant   

Secretary Olive Jones 0407 640 993 Secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer Donna Hinds 0412 763 996 treasurer@crcc.com.au 

Membership Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 membershio@crcc.com.au 

Run Coordinator Ray Pietsch 0417 759 784 Rin.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Editor Vacant   

Dating Officer (SIV Rego) Ray Bland 0417 063 350 dating.officer@crcc.com.au 

Show and Shine Coordinator Michelle & Hayley Anderson 0439 871 899 show.shine.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Swap Meet Coordinator Vacant   

Property Tim Howe 0428 989 646 property@crcc.com.au 

QLD Historic Motoring Council Rep John Hogg 0407 462 859 qhmc@crcc.com.au 

Webmaster Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Workshop Coordinator Vacant   

Christmas Function Debbie Suthers 0407 067 702 Xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Catering Convenor Noel Jones 0418 885 584 catering.convenor@crcc.com.au 

Club merchandise is available from the Membership Officer. 

Beanie - 20.00, Baseball Cap - $20.00, Bucket Hat - $15.00. 

U 
nderstandably, there is not a great deal to report on 
this month; no meetings, no Minutes, no runs.  
Similarly, it is envisaged that the next few 

newsletters will be rather scant also.  Notwithstanding, 
it’s the committee’s aim to continue to provide a newsletter 
which will be published each month during the virus crisis, 
and hopefully, within the first week of the month.  Should 
anybody have anything which they would like to contribute 
for inclusion in Tappet Chatter, then please email it to the 
Secretary. 

It is both disappointing and unfortunate that there will be no CRCC Show, Shine and 
Swap this year.  The coordinators had put a lot of work into it and it was all coming 
together nicely.  However, in a broader spectrum, CRCC’s situation is of mere 
Insignificance.  We need to be mindful, however, that as a result, CRCC will have no 
income, apart from membership fees, until probably next June.  Thankfully our bank 
balance is reasonably healthy and therefore will see us through.  Should a CRCC 
member be wanting to know the Club’s financial state, then please contact the 
Treasurer. 
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